
 

SUDBURY CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

Meeting Minutes November 29th 2010 

In attendance: John Sklenak Chair, Victor Sulkowski Vice-Chair,  Sam Webb, Richard Bell, Parker 
Coddington,  Ethan Jessup, Susan Rizzo, Debbie Dineen Conservation Coordinator, Victoria Parsons 
Technical Assistant 

Trevor Way Subdivision-  Mike Sullivan and Al Maillet present 

D. Dineen opened with stating the permit extension act is in effect. The Order of now expires 7/31/2011. 
The order of conditions is in violation. The final drainage design was never approved by the 
Conservation Commission per the Order of Conditions.  

M.Sullivan stated that the White Pines nursing home, Save a Dog, and Medical Center pumped their 
surface waters into the Trevor Way pond which in turn flooded out. 3 Houses in the subdivision were 
dry. Ground water, pumping, and back to back storms were causes for the Trevor Way pond to overflow. 

M.Sullivan informed the Commission that the grades aren’t conducive to correct drainage from the 
vernal pool to Bartlett Farms.  

J.Sklenak asked if there was any connection between subsurface infiltration structures to the vernal 
pool. Mike Sullivan stated that their firm had not designed for it. J. Sklenak continued with stating that 
drainage from Nobscot area is contributing to flooding in route 20 area. 

M.Sullivan stated the site has sandy quick draining soils. There is a slow discharge to the vernal pool 
from infiltrators and the groundwater gradient is in that direction. 

D.Dineen asked if the pipe under Horse Pond Road headed to the west.  

She then clarified that the Commission will need a letter from the applicant dealing with each violation 
described in the Notice of Violation, and update to each, and a time frame to comply with each issue.  

The applicant to conduct some survey work to determine if the grades permit water to be discharges to 
the northwest. 

Grouse Hill Subdivision Monitoring 

It has been requested that Scott Goddard, current environmental monitor to the site have less frequent 
visits as much of the site has been confirmed  stabilized and since it is Winter. Debbie Dineen stated 
every other week until the ground freezes and after the initial thaw as a sufficient new visit schedule. 

Sam Webb motioned to approve the new monitoring shedule and and Robert Bell 2nd this. The Vote was 
unanimous in favor.  



Certificate of Compliance:  1st Baptist Church Parking Lot 

John Sklenak tabled this ietm to see if the elevations can be corrected, if warranted.  

Certificate of Compliance- 30 Birchwood 

The Coordinator reported that work has been acccomplished in accordance with the approved plan.  E. 
Jessup motioned to approve and J. Skelnak 2nd. Vote unanimous in favor. 

Certificate of Compliance- 26 Axdell Rd 

The Coordinator reported that work has been acccomplished in accordance with the approved plan. 
J.Sklenak motioned to approve and P. Coddington 2nd. Vote unanimous in favor. 

 

 

 

 

 


